
 
Legal Department 
36 Bartlet Street 

Andover, MA 01810 

978-623-8260 

www.andoverma.gov 
 

Douglas W. Heim 

Town Counsel 

BY EMAIL 

November 26, 2024 

 

Mr. Dave Copeland 

dave@andovermanews.com  

 

RE: Public Records Request  

 

Dear Mr. Copeland: 

 

This is to p rov ide  a  fo l low -up  response  to  your  publ i c  r eco rds  reques t  of October 23, 2024, in 

which you requested the following:  

 

 

Under the Massachusetts Public Records Act § 66-10 et seq., I am requesting an opportunity to inspect 

or obtain copies of public input solicited by the Andover Select Board as part of its reappointment process 

for the Town Manager. 

 

 

As previously communicated to you by email on November 6, 2024, the requested documents were used in a 

Select Board executive session. The Open Meeting Law requires public bodies to review and approve executive 

session meeting minutes in a timely manner and allows them to withhold executive session minutes and 

documents used therein from the public until the purpose for confidentiality has expired (See G.L. c. 30A, §§ 

22(f)). The Select Board voted to both approve and release the Executive Session minutes including the resident 

feedback documents utilized in their October 23, 2024 meeting at their meeting of November 25, 2024 subject to 

modest redaction discussed below. 

 

Under M.G.L. c. 4, § 7 (26)(c), the following records are exempt from disclosure: “personnel and medical files 

or information; also any other materials or data relating to a specifically named individual, the disclosure of which 

may constitute an unwarranted invasion of personal privacy.” Accordingly, we have redacted within the provided 

correspondence personal email addresses and telephone numbers of private individuals. Additionally, one email 

contains substantive redactions with respect to a baseless, personal and libelous allegation against the Town 

Manager without firsthand knowledge of its truth. The allegation, based on a salacious rumor and innuendo, was 

previously thoroughly investigated and proven false nearly a decade ago. The Select Board voted to redact 

portions of this email as disclosing this email in its entirety would unjustly invade Mr. Flanagan’s privacy and 

further publish defamatory information. The Town respectfully advises against any further dissemination of this 

email in whole or part. 
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You have the right to appeal this determination to the Supervisor of Public Records within ninety (90) days 

pursuant to G.L. c. 66, sec. 10A(a) and 950 CMR 32.08(2). Additionally, you have the right to seek judicial 

review of an unfavorable decision by commencing a civil action in Superior Court pursuant to G.L. c. 66, sec. 

10A(c). 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Kathryn L. Forina 

Records Access Officer 
















































































































































































